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Thirteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time – July 2, 2023 
 

Pastor 

(906)  786-1209 Ext. 3 

 

Deacon 

Deacon: Robert Berbohm   786-9082 

Email Address:  deacon@holyfamilyparish.net  
 

Parish Secretary 

Pam Leisner           (906) 786-1209 Ext. 1      (H) 399-3058 

Office hours:   Monday thru Thursday 9 am to 3 pm 

Bulletin articles should be submitted 

by Noon on Wednesdays 

E-mail Address:  secretary@holyfamilyparish.net  

 

Faith Formation Coordinator 

Kathy Kohtala     428-9431 

Email:  kkohtala@allsaintsgladstone.org 

 

Maintenance 

906-786-1209 

 

Pastoral Council Members 

Pam Marenger – President Diane Danhoff  

Wanda Chenier – Secretary Harold Flagstadt  

Kevin Dubord    Tina Cryderman 

Pam Marenger – Liturgy Committee 

Bob Berbohm – Evangelization Committee 

 

Finance Council Members 

Gerald Miron                              Piper Desy  

Mary Kay Nolde                       Frank Chenier  

 

Sacrament of Marriage 

Notice of six months is required 

 

REQUIREMENT FOR SACRAMENTS 
The basic requirement for the sacraments of First 

Communion, Confirmation and Marriage is that you be a 

practicing Catholic.  One parent must be a practicing Catholic 

to present a child for Baptism 

 

Sacrament of Baptism 
Please notify the pastor during the pregnancy in order to 

schedule sacramental instruction, if necessary. 

 
Sacrament of Penance 

Saturday 3:00 to 3:45 P.M. 

7:30 am – 7:50 am  

before daily Mass or by appointment 

 

Sacrament of the Sick 

The sacrament is for anyone you know who has any 

continuing or serious illness or at point of death, or is 

having surgery and would like to celebrate this healing 

sacrament.  Contact Fr. Sebastian at (906) 440-4193 

 

Please remember our sick in your prayers….. 
Diane, Barb, Eric, Pat, Betty Lou, Joan 

Roger Tourangeau, Jan Carter,  Jean Way  

 Amanda, Judy Hubert, Shelly Polaczyk 

Attention parishioners.  We will start with our prayer list back in 

the weekly bulletin.  If you have a family member or friends 

who are sick and in need of prayers, please call the parish office 

at 786-1209.  This will be the new corner for the names.  The 

Mass intentions are now listed in the weekly calendar. 
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June 5, 2023  
  
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,  
  
Nearly 400 years ago Jesuit missionaries serving in the Eastern U.P. brought our 
Catholic faith to the Bay Mills area. Tragically, a fire in May 2021 at St. Kateri Parish 
there resulted in the complete loss of the church building and contents. While this was 
and remains a great heartache for the parishioners, they have only lost their church 
building, not their faith.  
  
A er diligent planning, they are now ready to begin building a new, beautiful church, a 
sacred place to worship God. Gratefully, the insurance will cover the cost of building the 
church to replace what was lost.  
  
Unfortunately, new construction on will require moving power lines and a power pole at 
the cost of $80,000 to $100,000 dollars – a cost not covered by insurance. This is more 
than the small parish can raise.  Thus, I am asking that all the parishes in the diocese take 
up a special collection on to assist our sisters and brothers at St. Kateri. Any amount 
raised above the cost to relocate the power pole will go to benefit Native American 
ministry in the Diocese of Marquette.  
  
Thank you for your generosity in helping our brothers and sisters. May God bless you 
abundantly for your kindness.  
  

With prayers that your heart be filled with the Joy of the Gospel, I am  
 

Sincerely yours in Christ,  
 

 

 

 

 

                               Most Reverend John F. Doerfler, STD, JCL  
                                                          Bishop of Marquette  

 
 

We will be taking up this special collection for the next two weekends. 



 

THIS WEEK AT HOLY FAMILY 

      

Mon.  July 3rd      Saint Thomas Apostle       

     8:00 A.M. –  Mass – For all of our special intentions   

           

Tues.  July 4th         Independence Day        

     8:00 A.M. -  Mass – Bill Starnes      

     -------------- Parish office closed      

               

 Wed.  July 5th   Saint Anthony Zaccaria, Priest; Saint Elizabeth of Portugal  

     8:00 A.M. -  Mass – George & Ernestine Veraghen & family  

       Novena to our Lady of Perpetual Help   

                

Thurs.  July 6th        Saint Maria Goretti, Virgin and martyr     

     8:00 A.M.- Mass – Ken Kelloniemi     

     -------------- Parish office closed      

           

Fri.  July 7th  First Friday         

     8:00 A.M. - Mass – For the intentions of Lucia Kudwa   

     6:30 P.M. - Adoration until 7:30 P.M.      

     -------------- Parish Office closed      

                

Sat.  July 8th       3:00 P.M. - Confessions heard until 3:45 PM    

     4:00 P.M. - Mass – Ron Nelson      

              

 Sun.  July 9th       Fourteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time     

     8:00 A.M. - Mass – For the people of the parish    

     10:00 AM - Mass – JW Pascoe 

    

 

STEWARDSHIP CORNER 

78 envelopes returned for Sunday, June 25th    

 

Adult Offering………………………          $ 2,872.00 

Loose………………………………..                185.00 

Votive Lights………………………..                   73.00 

Fuel…………………………………                   -0- 

Total…………………………….…          $ 3,130.00 

 

Budgeted weekly Income & Expense…    $3,980.50 

Over….......….……………………..…...    $    850.50 

 

St. Vincent DePaul Society…………                552.00 

 

Escanaba Knights of Columbus 

Make sure you stop by Elmer's Country Market 

Friday, July 14, 2023 from 10:00 am - 4:00 pm.  and 

have a brat or hotdog for lunch.  All proceeds will go 

to Escanaba Knights of Columbus to help support 

their charitable efforts.  Your support is most 

graciously appreciated. 

 

St Vincent de Paul needs your HELP!! 

We are looking for volunteers in all area of our 

operation.  The Thrift Store, Food Pantry, and in the 
Warehouse, sorting clothes, cleaning and sorting 

miscellaneous items, cutting rags. We especially need 
volunteers with clean driving records to help on our 

trucks and in the warehouse. We would like to hire 

two fulltime Driver/Warehouse workers as well.  

HELP US HELP OTHERS!   Call Loretta at 906-399-

4907 for more information 

 

OUR LADY OF FATIMA BLUE ARMY 

COLLECTING ITEMS FOR  

STATE FAIR BOOTH 

  

Religious items in good condition will be accepted in 

our parish office of St. Anne’s, Escanaba, on behalf of 

the Blue Army for their state fair booth in August. New 

or gently used rosaries, bibles, medals, statues, books 

and pictures can be donated. 

 



SPIRIT LIFTERS 

 
July 2nd - People who deal in Sunshine Are the ones 

who draw the crowds, They always do more 

business Than those who peddle clouds. 

 

July 3rd - The goal in marriage is not to think alike, 

but to think together. 

 

July 4th - Be thankful for America…In humbleness 

we pray Please God, watch over our dear 

land And keep it safe from day to day. 

 

July 5th - This day must be remembered, The stars 

and stripes unfurled; Ours is a glorious 

heritage, So bless the whole wide world. 

 

July 6th - Worry is like a rocking chair; it will give 

you something to do, but it won’t get you 

anywhere. 

 

July 7th - The happiness of life is made up of minute 

fractions - the little soon-forgotten charities 

of a kiss or smile, a kind look, a heart-felt 

compliment…. 

 

July 8th - You are often sorry for saying a harsh 

word, But you will never regret saying a 

kind one. 

 

St. Vincent DePaul Corner 

 

In the Gospel today, we hear Jesus say: 

“Everyone who acknowledges me before others I will 

acknowledge before my heavenly Father.” 

This week, know that you will bringing hope 

to the poor by your gift to the Society of St. Vincent 

de Paul. 

For more information contact Beverly Miller 

at 428-3610. 

 

BARAGA DAYS 2023 

 

Mark your calendars for Baraga Days 2023 which 

will be held Saturday, Sept. 9, 2023 in Sault Ste. 

Marie, MI. The full itinerary and registration forms 

can be found in the Spring 2023 Baraga Bulletin and 

on our website at www.bishopbaraga.org. Space is 

limited for the Vespers Cruise on Friday evening and 

the Banquet on Saturday.  Please make your 

reservations early to ensure a spot. 

 

THIS WEEK’S READINGS 
 

Monday             Tuesday  

Eph 2:19-22   Gn 19:15-29 

Jn 20:24-29   Mt 8:23-27 

       

Wednesday             Thursday 

Gn 21:5,8-20a   Gn 22:1b-19 

Mt 8:28-34   Mt 9:1-8 

   

Friday    Saturday 

Gn 23:1-4, 19;24:1-8,62-67 Gn 27:1-5,15-29 

Mt 9:9-13   Mt 9:14-17 

 

Sunday 

Zec 9:9-10     Rom 8:9,11-13 

Mt 11:25-30 

 

ASK BISHOP JOHN DOERFLER 

TO PRAY FOR YOU 

 

A direct mailing was sent to all registered households 

from Bishop John Doerfler in early June. Helping to 

fulfill one of his primary obligations, to pray for 

the people of the Diocese of Marquette, Bishop John 

Doerfler invites parishioners to send personal prayer 

requests. Returned prayer cards are kept in his private 

chapel, where he will pray for your intentions for the 

next year. 

 

ACTION ALERTS-SIGN UP TO KEEP 

INFORMED ON PERTINENT ISSUES 

 

To help keep Catholics informed of pertinent issues 

on both the State and National level, Catholics are 

encouraged to sign up for notices from the Michigan 

Catholic Conference and the United States Catholic 

Conference of Bishops.   These vehicles issue timely 

notices and information on issues pertinent to the 

Catholic Church.   

  

You may sign up for alerts from the Michigan 

Catholic Conference by following this link: 

https://www.micatholic.org/advocacy/catholic-

advocacy-network/ or : 

https://www.votervoice.net/USCCB/home  

 

 

It’s that time of year again to start thinking of the 

donations for the BUCKET RAFFLE!  Also, we are 

having the HARVEST DINNER, Sunday, Oct. 15th.   
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